
December 15th,2023

Dear Jardon/Webb Community,

Our annual Holiday Basket Food Drive has come to an end! Jardon was able to provide 303
potato related items for the baskets. Thank you for all of your support! A class winner will be
announced next week.

We have one more exciting week before we get to enjoy a well deserved holiday break. The
students will continue with their normal daily schedules and routines next week but will have
some fun activities added in. There will be an all school social on Tuesday afternoon.
Students will have the opportunity to create an individual gingerbread house with their peers
and enjoy the music of the holidays. We will also be having Spirit Week with a different
theme each day. The details are below.

Please make sure to join us on social media! Find us on Facebook by searching for Jardon
Vocational School. You will see regular updates posted there about what's going on at
Jardon! Please feel free to contact me at heidi.kunz@myhpsd.org or 248-658-5953 if you
have any questions or concerns.

Thank you!

Heidi Kunz
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Jardon MoCI Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 12/18- P.M. - Kroger - Oak Park

Thursday- 12/21- A.M. - Sam’s Club

P.M. - Target

Jardon ASD Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 12/18- P.M. - Centerline Library

Thursday- 12/21- P.M.- Meijer

(All CBI locations are subject to change due to weather etc.)











Hello families! I’m Nurse Stephanie. I am honored to serve and support your students at

Jardon. Everyone here has been so welcoming, and the program is simply amazing!

My journey into school nursing began when I worked as a parapro with medically fragile

students. Inspired by the nurses caring for them, I wanted to do the same. So, after earning

my RN-ADN through Schoolcraft College, I went on to provide care as a 1:1/classroom nurse,

bus nurse, and substitute nurse in a variety of settings, even field trips - “Have nurse, will

travel!”

Later, while taking time off to raise a family, and all through managing pandemic schooling with

four teens, the intersection of education and healthcare continued to call. After these

experiences and subsequently completing a refresher course at Madonna University, I returned

with greater understanding of autism, allergy and asthma management, mental health care,

parenting special needs children, advocacy, and many other topics.

In my spare time I enjoy yoga (often with Chikku, my Senegal parrot, joining in!), reading

humorous stories, and learning to play the steel tongue drum.

Your turn! What topics interest you for future articles? Questions, comments, concerns? I’d

love to hear from you. My hours are 10:30-2:30 full school days. You can also email me at:

stephanie.fowlereglan@myhpsd.org

Warmly,

Stephanie Fowler- Eglan
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Saturday, January 20th, 2024- Troy Athens High school

4333 John R Rd., Troy, MI 48085
Times to be determined
Family transports

Thursday, January 25th, 2024- Dakota High School
21051 21 Mile Rd, Macomb, MI 48044
Bus leaves Jardon by 8:45 A.M.
Bus returns to Jardon by 2:00 P.M.
Box lunch will be provided
Please wear uniform under warm-ups when you arrive to Jardon

Saturday, February 10th, 2024- Lynch Elementary
2035 Roods Lake Rd, Lapeer 48446
Lunch will be provided by Area 13
Transportation to be determined

Tuesday, February 13th, 2024- Webb Gymnasium
2100 Woodward Heights Ave









COVID-19 FREE Home Tests

COVID-19 cases are rising dramatically. In an effort to keep students & staff in school, we'd
like to encourage you to take advantage of the free COVID-19 home test kits we have at our
school. We will be sending one home with each student next week for your convenience.


